Monday, June 26, 2017

At a liquor hearing of the Board of License Commissioners in the 2nd floor conference room on Monday, June 26, 2017 at 7:00 P.M.

All members were present.

A report of alleged violations against Inivas, Inc. d/b/a Ciro’s Tavern, 42 Cherry Street, Woonsocket, RI is read by title.

Solicitor DeSimone opened with the charges stemming from an incident on or about May 12, 2017.

The following witnesses for the City were sworn in by the clerk:  Lt. Edward Doura & Jill Savini.

Upon motion of Councilman Fagnant seconded by Councilors Cournoyer and Murray it is voted to dismiss the charges without prejudice, a roll call vote on same being unanimous.

Solicitor DeSimone read the alleged violations against Brick House Club & Pub, LLC d/b/a Brick House Pub, 2120 Diamond Hill Road.

The City Solicitor opened with the charges stemming from a bounced check for the issuance of their liquor license and having alcohol delivered to the premises before the license was actually issued. 

The following witnesses for the Licensee were sworn in by the clerk:  Patrolman James Dybala, Scott Morris, Deborah Hutton & Bobby Vigeant.

Upon motion of Councilman Beauchamp seconded by Councilwoman Murray it is voted that Brick House Pub be issued a warning on both counts, a roll call vote on same being 4-3 with Councilors Cournoyer, Fagnant & Sierra voting no.

Subject matter discussed was:  Discussion regarding consideration of new Quarterly Entertainment License and extension of BV Liquor License to rear patio area by Brick House Club & Pub, LC 2120 Diamond Hill Road. 

Upon motion of Councilman Murray seconded by Councilors Beauchamp & Fagnant it is voted to approve the Quarterly Entertainment License, a voice vote on same being unanimous.

Upon motion by Councilman Brien seconded by Councilman Fagnant it is voted that the hearing be and it is hereby adjourned at 9:07 P.M.


Attest:					Christina Harmon-Duarte			City Clerk
